S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Finance Committee meeting held at 7pm on

Wednesday, 4th July 2018 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. To Elect a Chairman for the Ensuing Year:  Mr Price proposed that Mr Jordan continue in his role as Chairman of the Finance Committee, with no other nominations, this was seconded by Mr Evans and unanimously agreed.
2. Present: Mr I Jordan (Chairman), Mr D Price, Mr H Hofmeister, Mr A Evans, Mrs T Banks, Mr P Bland, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk)
Apologies: Mr J Smallwood, Mr M Narborough and Mrs M Albinson

3. To confirm the minutes of the last meeting 4th April 2018: These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Jordan, seconded by Mr Hofmeister with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.
4. To record declarations of interest, personal or prejudicial: Mrs Banks declared an interest as she is an Allotment Tenant.  

5. To receive questions from the public:  None present.

6. To discuss the first quarter year accounts: Mr Jordan explained that all members had received a detailed printout of the finances which he would be going through section by section.  He explained that the figure in the spend column should be approximately a quarter of the Budget, however commented that the balance is well in hand due to two main items.

· CIL Payment of £10,061.25 received
· Sale of Equipment £5,200.00 received
Mr Jordan then went through each of the items referring to the following: 
Administration - Salaries and Expenses – OK; 
General Admin – OK; Subscriptions and Insurances – One off payments; Audit Fees – £150.00 has been paid to Mrs Elizabeth Manning for carrying out the Internal Audit 2017/2018; Courses – First Aid courses for Mrs Cornwell and Mrs Kirby; Business Rates – The figure of £2,016.00 is a one-off payment.
Allotments – OK, the incomes of £25 per plot per annum have almost all been received. It was said that the Allotments sit at £2,254.77 in hand.
Bus shelters – OK; The figure of £100.00 under New Bus Shelters has been paid to the Borough Council for the licence.
Cemetery – OK; Business Rates – Again, the figure of £960.00 is a one-off payment; Fees have been received at £4,760.00 leaving a balance of £2,533.55 in hand
Churchyard – OK; 
Footway lighting – OK, Supply and Maintenance – OK; Repairs/Ins – The figure of £595.00 is for an Emergency Call Out; Insurance - the figure of £1,132.91 covers all Lighting Columns.  It was said that £4,645.09 against a budget of £12,500 is OK.

Litter – OK; Trade Bin – OK, this is a one-off payment; 
Open Spaces – Servicing Dog Bins – this bill is paid annually in March; New Equipment – £653.14 is for the new Bench; £2,972.16 against a £13,200 budget is OK.
Wootton Park – Wages/Contract – OK; Repairs/ Materials/ Fuel/ Insurance – OK, Repairs/Maintenance - £170.00 has been spent on the Pavilion; Time Credits - £375.00 is to top up the credits, some remain unused from last year. With NWPC Contributions received at £1,490.22, the figure of £269.94 against a £7,875 budget is good. 
Village Hall – Wages and Expenses – OK; Repairs & Maintenance – OK; Trade Bin – The figure of £1,046.00 is a one-off payment; Window Cleaning – OK, we have a new Window Cleaner carrying out a good job; Gas, Electricity and Water – OK; Fees/Licences/Refund – the figure of £23.00 is for the purchase of a Designated Premises Licence. Hire Fees/ Utility Refunds sits at £7,458.00 against a £30,000 budget. Total £476.19 in hand.
Miscellaneous – Citizens Advice Bureau and SWiB are yet to request their Donations. Parish Assembly – refreshments £62.62. 
CIL (Community Infrastructure Levy) – A payment of £10,061.25 has been received from Hopkins and Moore regarding the 9 acre field development.

Mr Jordan stated that the CIL money can be spent on items which will benefit the community, such as the Village Hall Extension.

Income: Bank Interest - £104.14; Meeting Room Hire - £110.00; Solar Panel Income - £538.70; SWiB Contribution/Other - £198.60 has been received from Castle Rising PC for the Nursery Lane fence repairs; Equipment Sold - £5,200.00 has been received from the sale of the Equipment.
Mr Jordan confirmed that the nett total is £6,330.66 against a Budget of £94,835.00. He said that the two items mentioned at the beginning of the meeting had contributed to the balance being well in hand, although the situation will change when work commences on the Village Hall extension.
Mr Jordan proposed that the Finances are a correct record of the first quarter accounts; this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister with all members in favour.
7. To discuss the Summary Sheet for the Parish Council:
Mr Jordan explained that the circulated Summary Sheet had been produced from the detailed Budget Monitoring Sheet and would be issued to all Parish Councillors.
Mr Jordan proposed that the Summary Sheet of the first quarter accounts should be put forward to the full Parish Council; this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister with all members in favour.
Mrs Cornwell confirmed that the Summary Sheet would be circulated to all members of the Parish Council prior to the next Parish Council meeting on 10th July 2018.
Election Costs:  Mr Jordan spoke regarding correspondence which had been received from Sue Gay at Electoral Registration, Central & Community Services, BCKL&WN and explained that as the Borough Council is responsible for running Elections for Parish Councils, they have made the decision to charge Parish Councils for the work involved.
He stated that the cost of a Contested Parish Council Election would likely cost in the region of £2000 - £3000 and the cost of an Uncontested Parish Council Election will be much less, perhaps £200 to £300.
Mr Jordan stated that after such event, an itemised account will be sent to Parish Councils.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at   7.20pm.
8. Date of next meeting 7pm on 3rd October 2018 in the Parish Council Meeting Room.
3rd October 2018

                        


Chairman
